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December 29, 2022 

 

Via Muckrock 

Jonathan Rudenberg 

 

 

 Re: New Castle County FOIA Response for Jonathan Rudenberg 

 

 

 

Dear Jonathan Rudenberg: 

 

 New Castle County (“the County”) has carefully reviewed your recent request for information 

made pursuant to the State of Delaware’s Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”), 29 Del. C. § 10001, et 

seq.  You requested the following information: 

(1) the total number of “use of force” incidents, separated by year, from 2016-2021 (for 

example, 302 use of force incidents in 2016, 287 use of force incidents in 2017, etc.) 

(2) the total number of “use of force” incidents, separated by type of force and year used for 

2021 (for example, information that specifies the number of taser incidents in 2021, baton 

incidents in 2021, etc.) 

(3)  the total number of civilian complaints alleging any form of law enforcement 

misconduct that were reported and the total number sustained for 2021. 

(4) the total number of civilian complaints alleging law enforcement use of excessive force 

that were reported and the total number sustained for 2021. 

(5) the total number of civilian complaints alleging biased policing or racial profiling that 

were reported and the total number sustained for 2021. 
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(6) the total number of civilian complaints alleging criminal conduct that were reported and 

the total number sustained for 2021. 

Let it be known that the information you requested can be found on the New Castle County, 

Division of Police website under tab entitled “Our Policies.”  In the interest of open government, 

the information you requested is attached/sent via Muckrock).  Please take notice that item #2 was 

sent on November 22, 2022.   

 

Regards,  

 

 

 

 

Sergeant Tracey Duffy 

New Castle County Division of Police 

 

 

Encl. 

 

 

cc: Lt. James Leonard, III (via e-mail) 

 File 

 


